
 

 

 

Important Notice 
    

FDR Drive 
E.80th Street to E.90th Streets  

 

(Northbound) 
 

Manhattan                                                  Community Board No. 8                                                  February 2012 
          

On Thursday, February 9th the New York City Department of Transportation Division of Bridges 
will perform ventilation system preventive maintenance in the FDR Drive tunnel between E.80th 
and E.90th Streets. Work will begin at 11:00 p.m. and continue until 5:00 a.m. the next morning. 
To accommodate this work, traffic lane closures are necessary. Please note that one lane adjacent 
to the work lane must also be closed for worker protection. As this operation is weather sensitive, 
the rain date is Friday, February 10th.  
 
 

Overnight Northbound-only Lane Closures 
 

Thursday, February 9th    
 

Left Lane: 11:00 p.m. to 1:00 a.m. (the next day) 
 

Left and Center Lanes: 1:00 a.m. to 5 a.m.  
 

One lane of traffic will remain open at all times 
 

 
All Lanes Reopen at 5 a.m. 

 
         Alea Gillead of the Office of Community Affairs is available at 212-839-6306 or 

AGillead@dot.nyc.gov for additional information about this project. For all NYC non-
emergency services, including inquires regarding NYCDOT construction projects, dial 311. Be 
prepared to give your name, the borough of the project, and a return phone number. 
 

    


